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Notable Lives,  
Notable Philanthropy: 
Paul & Marilyn Geleris
Generosity Truly Makes a Difference

Empty Pockets: The First Geleris Act of Philanthropy
While Paul Geleris gave away quite a bit of money in his life, his sons Andrew and Joseph say the gift that  
impresses them the most was the first, and the smallest. As Paul left Italy in 1949 to come to America, he literally 
emptied his pockets containing all the money he had, $800, and gave it to his two best friends, Bill and Jack, in 
case they needed it over the next few years.

Andrew Geleris, MD, and Marilyn Geleris
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A POST-WORLD WAR II LOVE STORY
April 4, 1951. A smorgasbord supper at $2 a plate, followed by 

a walk around the city—the first date for Paul and Marilyn Geleris. 
They met on Roosevelt Island in New York City where Marilyn was  
a nurse working the evening shift in the operating room suite at  
Metropolitan Hospital. Paul, born in Lithuania and medically trained 
at the University of Turin, Italy, had immigrated to the U.S. as a  
pathology intern earning $100 a month. They waited 13 long days 
for their first date, until Marilyn had a work-free evening. Patience 
paid off as they married that same year.

By January 1957, Paul and Marilyn were living with their two young 
sons, Andrew and Joseph, in Glendora, California: population 10,000! 
Dr. Geleris was a clinical pathologist and established the region’s first 

medical laboratory. His 
success, coupled with a 
growing need, led to the 
development of a network 
of 11 labs with 200 em-
ployees and two pathology 
associates in the East San 
Gabriel Valley and Pomona. 

Named by L.A. County as the Philanthropist of the Year in 2001, 
Paul demonstrated a notable commitment to humanitarian efforts 
promoting education and healthcare advances throughout the 
community. He served as a trustee on the Citrus Valley Health Foun-
dation Board and, along with Marilyn, helped to found the Geleris 
Cancer Center at Queen of the Valley Hospital. 

GELERIS FAMILY FOUNDATION EDUCATION CENTER
Now, Marilyn continues the family’s nearly 35-year tradition of philanthro-

py and significant support of Citrus Valley Health Partners (Paul passed 
away in 2005). The newly named Geleris Family Foundation Education 
Center, housed on the campus of Foothill Presbyterian Hospital, reflects 
Paul and Marilyn’s gratitude and commitment to their local community. The 
enhanced education center incorporates the newest developments and 
up-to-date technology for training physicians, nurses and staff, as well as 
serving as a meeting center for the community. 

With five meeting rooms—the largest can accommodate up to 75 peo-
ple—this new space is both comfortable and technologically savvy. The 
added capacity for multimedia, teleconferencing and distance learning 
leads to more effective education, training and collaboration. Melissa 
Howard, RN, chief nurse executive for Foothill Presbyterian and Inter- 
Community hospitals, is grateful to the Geleris family and excited about 
the opportunities the center provides for local residents: “A man having 
knee surgery and needing preoperative education could be at the new 
center in Glendora remotely watching the actual class taking place in 
West Covina without needing to drive. He would still have the ability to ask 
questions and seamlessly interact with the presenter and all attendees.” 

A LEGACY FOR GOOD
The Geleris family continues to expand both in number and in 

generosity. “I feel blessed,” said Marilyn, “to have the two most 
wonderful sons, seven grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. 
They all know I’m committed to supporting others through the family 
foundation in perpetuity.” 

COMMITTED TO 
SUPPORTING 
OTHERS

 

A Sons’ Tribute by Andrew Geleris, MD, and Joseph Geleris, DDS
For most of her life our mother was 

a supportive wife and mom, typical of 
her generation. She spent a lot of time 
encouraging and caring for the two of 
us, chauffeuring us to activities and 
helping us when we needed it. In our 
father’s last few years he became quite 
frail physically and developed some 
cognitive problems. We have always 
admired how faithful our mother was 
in devoting her life to his care during 
those years.

After we left home and before dad’s 
decline, mom began to blossom. She 
took classes at our local college study-
ing history, geology, music, photography 
and more. She worked as a docent for 
many years at The Huntington Library 

in San Marino. She began exercising 
regularly, and we can say with great 
confidence that she is probably one 
of the most fit 89-year-olds in this 
country. She gardens, keeps her home 
immaculate and remains extremely 
active. Occasionally she feels a little 
tired; she simply can’t conceive of how 
this could be.

Dad grew up in Lithuania. Life was 
complicated in that country in the 
1920s, and his father had to leave home 
when our dad was just 18 months old. 
So dad, who had no siblings, was raised 
by his mother and her brother. They 
devoted their whole lives to raising and 
encouraging him to achieve all that he 
could. It was our dad’s mother, a brilliant 

and self-educated woman, who was the 
most important formative influence in his 
life. He was very smart, skipping three 
grades in school and entering medical 
school at age 16. World War II broke out 
after dad had completed one year of 
medical school. The German advance 
into Lithuania cut dad off from his  
mother and uncle, neither of whom  
he ever saw again.

We can confidently say that while 
there may be parents who loved their 
children as much as our parents did, 
there are none who loved them more. 
Together they created a wonderful family 
life for their children, despite the fact that 
neither one of them grew up in an ideal 
family environment. 



2017 CVHF
BOARD OF 
TRUSTEES
Mary Jane Bettfreund, Chair
Lisa Fuerst, Vice Chair
José G. Gutierrez, Treasurer
Michael J. Starr, Secretary

Jean Barrymore
Pauline Bereuter    
Harold J. Borak Sr.    
Jacqueline Bracy, MD  
Adam Capitano 
Robert H. Curry, President & CEO, CVHP
Uday Gadgil, MD 
Rich Jett 
Kenneth Kasamatsu 
Sanjay Khedia, MD
J. Kenneth Lund, PhD 
Gilbert Martin, MD   
Andrew McIntyre 
Richard Pedevillano 
K. Vasantha Reddy
Patricia Serio  
Gordon Shipp 
Drexel L. Smith
Michelle Stoddard, CEO, CVHF
Dumrong Tangchitnob, MD  
    
Ex-Offi cio Trustees, Auxiliary Presidents
Janice Clark, PhD
Bonnie Kasamatsu
Garry Reynolds

The Last Page
We hope your confi dence and pride in the excellent healthcare provided by Citrus Valley Health Partners 
hospitals and hospice inspire you to participate in our upcoming events. Join us for our Golf Invitational 
or our Autumn Nocturne Gala—or both! Buy a table for friends or a ticket for yourself. Be a sponsor, 
advertiser or auction donor. Proceeds benefi t the Inter-Community, Queen of the Valley and Foothill 
Presbyterian hospitals, and Citrus Valley Hospice.  

For ticket purchase and sponsorship opportunities for all events, 
please contact the Foundation at (626) 814-2421.
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Follow Citrus Valley Health Partners on Google+, Facebook, Twitter, YouTube or Instagram!

PO Box 2499, West Covina, California 91793  t/ 626-814-2421  f/ 626-814-2455  

If you wish to have your name removed from the list of those receiving communications in support of Citrus Valley Health Foundation, please call or write to the address above.
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LIGHT UP A LIFE
Tree Lighting and 
Remembrance
Thursday, December 7, 2017 
Starts at 5:30 pm
Citrus Valley Hospice, West Covina

COMMUNITY 
SPONSORED EVENTS
7th Annual 
Dare to Care Cut-a-thon
Saturday, August 12, 2017
9:00 am – 2:00 pm
Heritage Plaza Park, Covina
Benefi ting Citrus Valley Hospice

8th Annual 
Shelley Houghton 
Memorial Walk-a-thon
Saturday, October 7, 2017
Registration 9:00 am
Walk 10:00 am
Covina Park, Covina
Benefi ting Chronic Obstructive 
Pulmonary Disease (COPD)

SAVE THE DATE! 
Autumn Nocturne, 28th Annual Black Tie Gala 
Saturday, November 18, 2017

Join your friends at the Langham Huntington in Pasadena! Dress in 
your best “black & white” for an unforgettable evening of elegance 
and fun at Citrus Valley Health Foundation’s Autumn Nocturne. Enjoy 
cocktails and dinner, silent and live auctions, plus dancing and 
entertainment. The program includes the presentation of the 2017 
Physician of the Year awards. 

Under the leadership of Pauline Bereuter and K. Vasantha Reddy, the 
event volunteer committee includes: Mary Jane Bettfreund, Gina Breaux, 
Lorena Choctaw, Jeanne Christensen, Xochitl Flores, Lisa Fuerst, Janet 
Hanson, Patricia Serio, Susan Shapiro and Jason Veazey. 
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